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September 2025 
 

Attendance monitoring & reporting  

 
 

In preparation for the new academic year, we are always looking to improve attendance in our 

school. Our current attendance target is 96%.  
  
Regular attendance leads and enables the children to make, or exceed, expected progress 

towards their Learning Goals. Irregular attendance has a negative impact on the children’s 

social, emotional and academic development and studies show that this affects their future 

throughout their school life and beyond. 
 

To encourage regular attendance and to identify any barriers to attendance as early as possible, 

we do monitor the attendance of all our children but we will continue to monitor children more 

closely if their attendance drops below our school attendance target of 96%, If there is no 

improvement following you being made aware of this, you may be invited into school for a 

meeting to see if we can offer any support. 

 

Illnesses, medical and dental appointments  

If your child is absent from school, it is good practice to contact the office with a reason for 

the absence. It is also helpful for us to receive appointment cards/letters if you are unable to 

arrange appointments outside of the school day. 

 

Lates  

Polite reminder that if your child/ren arrive between 8.55am and 9.15am they will receive a late 

mark (L) code. If your child/ren arrive after 9.15am they will receive a (U) code which is also an 

unauthorised late mark and could lead to a fixed penalty. Absences, whether authorised or 

unauthorised will bring your child/ren's attendance down.  

 

Leave of absences during term time  

If you are taking a Leave of Absence (holiday) during term time, please call into the office to 

collect a leave of absence request form.  

We would like to politely remind you of the changes to penalty notices from August 2024, 

further information around this can be found below.  

 

Home visits  

Home visits will be carried out to check on the well-being of children who are absent from 

school. These visits will take place in cases where no contact can be made to establish reason 

for absence and on day 3 of absence in all cases, and will continue if absence persists. In some 

cases, dependent on the circumstances surrounding pupil absence, we may make a home visit 

sooner. If deemed appropriate, the Education Welfare Officer may make the home visit.  
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Attendance awards incentives 2025-2026  

To encourage good attendance, we will continue with our award incentives which are outlined  

below from September 2025: 

 

Individual awards  

• If your child/ren achieve 96% or above for 1 school term they will receive their Bronze 

attendance award  

 

• If your child/ren achieve 96% or above for 2 consecutive school term’s they will receive 

their Silver attendance award  

 

• If your child/ren achieve 96% or above for more than 2 school term’s they will receive 

their Gold attendance award  

 

• Any child/ren with 100% attendance by the end of the academic year will receive a 

special award  

 
Class awards  

Our attendance target is 96%. Each week the class with the highest attendance receives an 

award and £5 credit towards an end of year treat. This year children have chosen some great 

end of year treats such as, cinema afternoon’s, teddy bear’s picnic or a class party!  

 

We do thank you for your continued support around attendance but please do not hesitate to 

contact Mrs Norman our school Attendance Officer if you have any questions concerning this 

letter.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Mrs Clare Grainger-Roystone 

Headteacher 
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